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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 

Senate Bill 85 requires each state agency to review its policies and practices to ensure that it does 
not contribute to institutional racism. 
 

SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 

The AOC writes: 
 

In adopting policies to address institutional racism, agencies will need to learn whether racism 
exists within the organization’s leadership; operating policies and procedures; intake and service 
deliveries to ethnically and culturally-diverse populations; and in its approaches to recruitment, 
retention, and treatment of ethnically and culturally-diverse staff.  It is also critical that the 
organization’s leadership, board members, staff, volunteers, funders, and community allies 
recognize the ways in which racism perpetuates an imbalance of power and resources to 
ethnically and culturally-diverse people.   
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The outcomes of the assessment can give agencies the data and information needed to develop 
policies, procedures and practices that support hiring, promote and provide services in a 
culturally-sensitive manner to ethnically and culturally-diverse people.  Agencies will need to 
consider removing language and cultural barriers to make services accessible to all. 
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